March 3018

Airport Advisory Board (AAB) Silver West Airport Meeting Minutes February 15, 2018

Call to order: The Advisory Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Allen Butler at

10:04AM.

Roll Call: Dallas Anderson, Allen Butler, Dan Green, Robert Jolley, Bob Koester, Lynn LeGree.

Approval of minutes: none available

Amendments to agenda: under old business #4

Audience introductions: Bob Olsofsky, Trey Croskell

Airport fund report: as of January 31, 2018, Fuel fund \$8578.42, Admin fund \$10,345.48

reconciled to Treasurers Report

Airport Manager report: The credit card reader had a problem with reading and posting gallons sold.

Bob Jolley and Dallas Anderson solved the problem with the help of QT Pod the software company. Bob Jolley wants to compile a list of the small jobs that need to be done on the airport. Also needs commitment from board

members to attend a work day or two.

Fuel Report: as of January 31, 2018, 318.6 gal sold and 1954 gal left in tank.

Old business: #1 Chairman Butler reported that the conflict between the BOCC and Eaton Sales and Service was settled by the BOCC by paying a difference of \$2250.00 to Eaton.

- #2 Tracy Ballard of the Wet Mountain Tribune would like to be notified when the new fire truck is installed at the airport so she can do a write-up for the paper.
- #3 Chairman Butler, Bob Jolley, and Bob Koester reported on the CAOA conference. Contacts were made with other airport operators, and the CDOT Aeronautics Board. The aeronautics board will use Silver West to train airport planners on the bi-annual runway inspection and rating. Bob Jolley met with Kendra Cross of USDA, and learned that wildlife mitigation will not cost the airport budget. A meeting with her will be here in the May/June timeframe for training on wildlife mitigation.
- #4 Basil Lane asked if the board would approve of the fire dept. naming the station for the new fire truck as the "Blizzardine" station. After discussion, the board decided to ask them to name it "Blizzardine@Silverwest Airport. Secretary Anderson will call Basil and relay our request.

Hangar spaces: Dan Green is still trying to contact Tom Redmond, owner of hangar lot #2, as to whether he was going to develop that lot, since his ranch has been sold, and he would not live here in the future.

New Business: Celestina Barnes, a local aeronautics fan and senior at Custer County School, has requested that she hold an after graduation picnic at the airport. She has been nominated to attend the Air Force Academy. Monty Lee, a local pilot and resident has been her mentor into the world of flying. Since it is still 3 months until graduation, we will wait for her plans.

There being no other business, Lynn LaGree moved to adjorn, Bob Jolley 2nd, the meeting was adjourned at 11:04 AM.

Submitted by Secretary Dallas Anderson